March 9, 2011

The Honorable Mark L. Pryor

United States Senate

255 Dirksen Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-228-0908

Dear Senator Pryor:


The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports S. 491 that would authorize “veterans status” for members of the Reserve Component who served twenty years or more in the Guard or Reserve and thereby are considered military retirees but due to current criteria not eligible for veterans status.

These so-called “gray-area retirees” are provided military retired pay, and TRICARE at age 60 but are not veterans under the law unless they have been activated under federal orders. FRA believes that all who served twenty or more years in the Guard or Reserves should be given veterans status.


The Association stands ready to provide assistance in advancing this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).


Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:jd:tw
